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The Office of Management and Budget has estimated that in 2010 a full year of residential energy tax 
receipts will bring in $39.4 million, while OLBR has projected $42.0 million.  This new revenue stream 
will be useful in addressing the budgetary gap that has resulted from the current recession, particularly 
since there are limited options available to reduce expenditures.  The March 30, 2009 Stipulation of 
Agreement with the CSEA eliminates two of the cost-cutting measures that were threatened in the 
current year:  

There shall be no layoff of bargaining unit members through December 31, 2011, 
unless the Nassau Interim Finance Authority (or any successor organization) 
institutes a control act period. 

The County may not unilaterally cut an employees pay through closings or 
furloughs (i.e., relieving employees from duty/cutting hours) through December 
31, 2011, or unless the Nassau Interim Finance Authority (or any successor 
organization) institutes a control act period. 

The annual revenues anticipated from the residential energy tax are the equivalent of a property tax 
increase of approximately 4.5%.   
 
Earlier in the year OLBR estimated that sales tax revenue would decrease by from four to eight percent 
in 2009.  In our memo dated February 20 regarding the budget gap, we went with the low end of that 
range in the expectation that the turnaround in the economy would begin towards the end of the year as 
the Federal stimulus kicked in.  We assumed a rate of -7.0% for the first quarter, -5.0% for the second 
quarter, -3.0% for the third quarter, and a flat fourth quarter.   
 
At this time, however, economic indicators point to a continued decline in sales tax collections.  
Unemployment has not yet peaked, retail sales will continue to be sluggish, and the housing market’s 
sales and prices remain down from this time last year.  Additionally, a local economist believes that the 
stimulus money will not have a real impact for at least a year and will not be sufficient to turn the 
housing industry around.1  It now appears that positive GDP may not resume until 2010.  Based on these 
factors, we are now projecting a decline of 8.0% in FY 09 sales tax collections.  That would increase the 
budget gap estimated by OMB by $13.6 million.   
 
For a further discussion of the economy’s impact on County sales tax, see OLBR’s soon to be 
distributed report “Regional and National Economic and Fiscal Forecast.”.  If you should have any 
further questions, please let me know. 
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1 Glasser, Laura, “Economists: LI Recovery Still Years Away”, Long Island Business News, July, 2, 2009. 


